Student injured in cycle accident

By Mrs. A. W. Benton Mrs. Mabel Carlisle of Guelph spent the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Patterson.

Motorcycle accident

Mr. Prehan Donald Gustavesen, son of Mr. and Mrs. Gustavesen, Sixth Line, who is a student at Trent University, was hospitalized and later released following a motorcycle accident. He received cuts, bruises and burns when the machine rolled down a bank from an old railway line. We hope that he has completely recovered.

Steady readles The Steady Readles met in 31. Limehouse Memorial Hall on Saturday. Roll call was, "Have you a first aid kit and where is it kept?" Mrs. Cook and Mrs. Hurgrave of the St. John's Ambulance, Milton were present to talk to the club about First Aid. After the meeting the girls

enjoyed cookies and lemonade. The W. A. ladies had a complete sell out of food at their booth at the Mather sale on Saturday.

Sale Saturday

Mr. Alf Spence conducted a quite successful sale of household furnishings for Mr and Mrs. Charles Mather on Saturday. We regret their removal from our neighborhood.

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Benton entertained the Quinton and Benton families on Sunday celebrating little John's third birthday of Oct. 23.

Church, Milton, preached at Limehouse Presbyterian Church on Sunday, Rev. John McBride of Brampton will be with us on Oct.

Family additions

Ospringe

70 percent of voters out

By Doris Fines

Christopher Stewart entertained a few of his school chums last Saturday to celebrate his eighth birthday. The children spent a pleasant afternoon playing games.

The hot beef supper at the local church Saturday evening was a huge success. A large crowd enjoyed the delicious meal, barely leaving enough meat for the workers.

Mr. Stuart McDonald of Rochester, New York, visited on the week-end with his Aunt. Mrs. David Stewart.

Miss Sharon Robertson and friend, Mr. Bruce Fowler of Guelph, were Sunday visitors of Mrs. Martha Juckson.

Voting was rather slow in the morning hours on Thursday, but livened up as the afternoon progressed. About seventy percent of the voters turned up to cast their ballots.

Let's talk about horses

By Jennifer Barr

throw me off but I can't seem to

stopped before it gets nusty. saddle blankets for comfort and punishing a horse is to pull him in very small circles whenever he bucks but the former method is

more effective.

stall be cleaned?

Send your questions to Jennifer

Nassagaweya tax billing problems under study

Township auditor S. Skinner five pages recommendations that are expected to alleviate problems experienced in Nassagaweya Township this year with tax billings. It was the first year the tax bills had been calculated by the computer.

Mr. Skinner explained the problem seems to have been compounded by the different rate codes used in the township. He recommendations went beyond the scope of council and would involve the regional assessment department.

He indicated time had been wasted by the barrel at the township office, trying to straighten out errors that had crept into the system along the line. He said no tax bills were out

by more than a dollar or two. "The system ought to work but the people involved weren't properly prepared for it when it came in," he told council at their

Poor example? Councillor Jim Watson

Rev. John Murray of Knox

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Burrell on the arrival of a little slater, Shannon Marie, for Christopher on October 17. Mrs. James Findley of Milton is a great grandmother.

Also congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. David Anderson on the arrival of Kyle David on Oct. 16. Mr. and Mrs. Nell Anderson are the proud grandparents.

Ogrtap, Faye Newman, and "Queenie". Back Dublin 4-H girls Thanksgiving hike

By Theresa McCarron Dublin 4-H girls set out on their hike at 10 a.m. Monday Oc-

MEMBERS OF THE Dublin Junior Safety

Gals 4-H Club enjoyed a hike on the Bruce

Trail recently. Pictured front row l. to r. are,

Linda McLeod, Anlta Steele, Cindy Pierce,

Theresa Steele, Cathy Newman, Alice Van

tober 11. Mrs. McCarron asked Ron and Bob McLeod to take them through the bush. First stop was at McLeod's where our lenders had a cup of coffee and the girls had some

white trail, passed a shack and came upon a clearing. This was Dufferin Quarries. On the way back, they saw some caves, passed a sugar shack, then sat down and had

By Mrs. F. MacArthur

week with burial in Toronto.

as scrambles for the kiddies.

Come and join in in the games.

at the close.

Lanch will be served by the ladies

From B.C.

and daughter Annette of B.C. also

visited with Mrs. Dunn's sister

and brother-in-law Mr. and Mrs.

Joshua Thompson and Charlie.

On Saturday they visited at the

home of Mr. and Mrs. William

Home again

Master Guy Maltby who has been

in Toronto General Hospital for

tendon transplant operation was

able to return home last week.

Two injuries

Anderson, son of Mr. and Mrs.

Emerson Anderson, was struck

with a car in Georgetown Plaza

last Saturday and he sustained a

Again we are sorry to report

Muster Travis Greene, son of Mr.

and Mrs. Donald Greene who live

at Cedarvale School, fell off his bicycle up on 24 Highway with facial injury. He was taken to General Hospital Hospital and

later to Toronto. We hope it's not

Church meetings

broken arm.

Sorry to report Master Jim

His leg and foot are in a cast.

We are pleased to report

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Erickson

Hugh Dunn of London

Churchill Church members and

Churchill

water. They followed the blue and

Relatives picked them up when many pretty leaves along the books.

Meetings held Meetings four and five of the Dublin 4-H club were held at the home of Kim and Kathy Van Der Eyken Saturday, October 16.

Sherry Ismond opened the meeting with the 4-fl pledge. Theresa McCarron read the minutes of the last meeting. Roll call was answered by all with "Do you presently have a first aid kit and where is it kept.".

They have finally numed our they reached the highway. The club Dublin Juniors Safety Gals. hike finished at 2 p.m. They saw Mrs. McCarron handed out

row l, to r, are, Mrs. F, Kirton, Jean McLeod,

Theresa McCarron, Margaret McTrach,

Sherry Osmond, Penny Kirton, Mrs. J. F.

McCarron, Kim Van Der Eyken, Linda Mc-

Each girl will be able to decorate her book the way she

Mrs. McCarron read some safety tips. Most important point was "If you see an accident, don't flip, keep your cool." She also talked about burns, treatment. founting, resuscitation and sufinention

They passed around the pictures of the like.

Free Press

District Page

Ballinafad

What time is it? Two districts differ

By Mrs. R. Shortill

There was only a fair turn out for euchre on Monday night. Prize winners for ladies were Mrs. Switzer and Mrs. L. Watson, gents, L. Watson, George Binnle. U.C.W. meeting

Tuesday evening was the

U.C.W. meeting at the home of Mrs. R. M. Shortill with about 15 present. Mrs. Elaine Sales, in the chair, opened with an appropriate thought. The devotion was taken by Mrs Fileen McEnery centring around the hymn lead Kindly Light composed by the late Cardinal Newman. Following minutes and roll call by Mrs. Betty Snow several discussions took place. Mrs. Joyce Clarke gave a report on Presbytery, and also gave the topic on Thanksgiving. It was decided to purchase the new study pack.

A bake sale was held with Mrs Willa Shortill auctioneer, in her minitable manner. The sum of \$19 was realized with vigorous bidding on the homemade goodies. Lunch was served by Mrs. Clarke assisted by the bostess and her daughter Karen.

90th birthday On Thursday, Oct. 21 a happy gathering was held at the 8th line home of Mr. and Mrs. Sanderson, the old Hilts Homestead. The occasion was the 90th birthday of Miss Beatrice Hilts. About 50 old

neighbors and friends came to wish her greetings in various ways. Her brother Henry and wife Viola were present as were the four Warne girls and Mrs. Roy Warne, also Mrs. Rita Taylor another niece. Mr. Robert Warne was present, but Mrs. Warne was unfortunately in hospital so could not be there.

It was also the birthday of Mrs. Violet Brownridge who was there too. Photos were taken, gifts and cards presented, a guest book signed. Then all partook of a cup of ten and lunch served by the U.C.W. members and the Rev. Johnston said a few words

and a prayer and Miss Hilts replied in a nicely worded speech.

In hospital

Mr. Archie McEnery is in Georgetown hospital treatment.

Congratulations to our High School graduates commencement having taken place on Friday night at both Acton and Georgetown.

Young Jim Anderson, son of Mr. and Mrs. Bud Anderson was the unfortunate victim of a hit and run accident at the Zeller's parking lot when he was run down by a car, resulting in a broken arm.

Mr. Frank Smith was able to return home from Toronto after eye surgery.

Mr. and Mrs. R. M. Shortill enjoyed a drive up to Parry Sound on Saturday.

What time is it?

Confusing information puzzled us all Sunday morning. Erin paper said standard time 24th and Acton paper, 31st.

Dog, car stolen

Milton OPP are looking for a 1966 Mustang. The ear, which was stolen from the residence of Alan Young at R.R. 3. Campbellville on Sunday had not

been recovered at press time. The same day a German Shepherd dog valued at \$500 was stolen from the Tanhardt Kennels, Georgetown. Police are still investigating.

An expert chess player achieves his end with the minimum number of moves. So does a skillful driver, says the Ontario Safety League, Changing lanes frequently in heavy traffic, with the aim of saving a few seconds, is a mark of bad driving.

Hallowe'en party

Q. My western ridden horse bucks a lot when I ride him. He usually does it when I first get on. The bucking is not high enough to

stop him. A. Many young horses buck from inexperience and a need to "loosen the muscles," so to speak. However, it should be Check the saddle for fit and the cleanliness. Are you dragging the saddle around when mounting or flopping onto the back? Is his back sore? Is the cinch too tight or the back roping cinch too If all this checks out change your western bit for an English type snaffle. A jointed snaffle is good for keeping his head up and a horse has to get his head down in order to buck. A western curb bit has a tendency to tuck the head in rather than elevate it. Ride on a comfortably short rein. The minute his head drops and his spine humps, jerk his head up. Thwack his rump with a crop and holler! He'll be so surprised he will be unlikely to buck again. A more gentle way of Q. How often should a horse

A. Ideally, it should be cleaned every day. However, locally most people have only a few horses, work out during the day, and have some sort of converted, concrete-floored; cattle barn. Deep bedding is therefore useful technique. The stall is well bedded with straw a foot deep or more. Each day the obviously mucky part is removed and fresh bedding thrown in-taking only a few minutes. The whole stall is properly cleaned once a week saving as much re-uscable bedding as possible. The deep litter has the advantage of providing warmth and soft footing for a horse on concrete. Of course, your horse should be out every day for several hours and should have his feet picked out regularly. A standing stall should be cleaned daily because of the uneven nature of manure distribution, however, the job is fairly quick. Use lots of straw in your standing stall, also.

Barr, R.R. 4, Rockwood.

they bring that in.

Not out much

meeting Tuesday.

suggested the mixup in the tax

government will be like when "Yes, it is so efficient it will only take twice as long to do it,"

bills was a result of the regional assessment department being brought into being and it is an example of what regional

The Chruchill church quarterly meeting and C.C.C.W. meeting were held last Wednesday evening at the church. In the absence of our pastor Rev. W. A. Mr. Skunner joked. Fosbury Mr. Charles Thompson

Country Mart

Rockwood Acton

EQUIPMENT FOR FARM

LAWN -- GARDEN -- RECREATION

-Sales -Service -- Parts -- Repairs

3 miles West of Acton

On Hwy. No. 7

Phone 519-856-4712

friends wish to extend their meeting. They were adopted as sympathy to Rev. and Mrs. A. E. read with a good report. Plans Fosbury in the death of Mrs. Fosbury's brother Mr. G. Chalmers who passed away in Toronto General Hospital last Mrs. Wallace Swackhamer, president, opened the meeting. Churchill C.C.W. are holding Mrs. Kerr gave the devotions and their annual Halloween party in the basement of the Church on department were read. Many Friday October 29 evening at 8 o'clock. Prizes for costumes and games for old and young as well

visits together.

planned at church

were decided for the next three months and the ladies adjourned to the parlor for their meeting. the reports from each plans were talked over and some decided upon. Mrs. Kerr closed the meeting with prayer and everyone gathered in the basement where lunch was enjoyed by all with the usual

chaired the joint meeting with

Mrs. Norman Turner secretary

who rend the minutes of the last

Mr. and Mrs. Orden Miller, also their son Mr. and Mrs. Earl Miller, all of Elmira, visited with Mr. and Mrs. William Dobbie on

Mr. and Mrs. Norman Turner, David and Juliann visited her parents Mr. and Mrs. J. J. Julian in Brampton, on Sunday, the occasion being Mr. Julian's birth-

Ripe raspberries

Mr. Russell Johnston has raspberries ripening in his garden now. He picked four boxes on election day. The bushes are the ordinary variety, not the everbearing.

LINE FLOWER SHOP 1.6 miles north of No. 7 Hwy



on Esquesing 4th Line

- FEATURING - GERANIUMS GLOXINIAS BEGONIAS

> MUMS FALL BULBS

TABLE ARRANGEMENTS OUR SPECIALTY"

Open 7 Days a Week PHONE ACTON - 853-2739

. 🗩 **1972 YAMAHA** Largest Yamaha dealer in the area - Specialists in Japanese products & service - Over 50 machines in stock at all times - Large stock of suits, boots, helmets, gloves, etc. - Oil injection - no gas mixing (exclusive) Come in and see why Yamaha won the 1971 World Championship

TOYOTA

HIGHWAY No. 7 WEST GEORGETOWN 877-9439 SPECIAL DOUBLE TRAILERS ONLY \$159.00



BUCK NIGHT SPECIALS EVERY TUESDAY & THURSDAY NIGHT

4 P.M. to 8 P.M.

FOR '1 BUCK YOU CAN BUY ANY ONE OF THE FOLLOWING DINNERS

- SPAGHETTI AND MEAT SAUCE - CHICKEN IN-A-BASKET
- FISH 'N CHIPS IN-A-BASKET
- Dinner includes

- GROUND BEEF STEAK Soup or Juice and Beverage See for yourself what good eating is all about! Stop at "The Skillet" for a meal or a smack. Bring the family for our "BUCK NIGHT" meals! Relax in the friendly atmosphere of "The

approve of the service, the tasty food ... and you'll find the portions generous!

Stillet" at Zeller's ... to meet friends, for a

tefreshing snack or family style dining! You'll

Try our "BUCK NIGHT" for hard-to-beat values in good eating!

Zeiler's County Fair

GEORGETOWN MARKET

NO. 7 HIGHWAY . GEORGETOWN